#### FEEDBACK FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 28 FEBRUARY 2018

#### 1. THANKS TO VOLUNTEERS

Thank you to all the volunteers who faithfully serve the church in their various roles. Without your continued dedication we would not be in a position to run all the ministries that we do.

# 2. FINANCE

- 2.1. The budget process has been completed. Thank you to all portfolio holders for the time you have devoted to getting this done timeously
- 2.2. Discussions with SARS are ongoing

# 3. NEWS UPDATE

- 3.1. The advert for the new minister will be circulated to the Parent churches by the end of March 2018.
- 3.2. The gym.
  - 3.2.1. The Functional Training gym that has moved onto the premises has done an amazing job of assisting us in cleaning up the braai area etc. so that it will nicer to use in the future.
  - 3.2.2. It has been asked whether this is a new gym. FTSA has been operating for since 2012 and currently has about 130 members.
  - 3.2.3. If you would like to enquire about joining the Gym please feel free to contact Nick Gindre on 074 105 4689
- 3.3. New cables have been bought for use in the Sanctuary so it is hoped that there will be fewer technical glitches going forward.
- 3.4. The office complex was broken into on Tuesday night (27 February). The perpetrators came through the roof. Nothing was stolen but there was quite a lot of damage to the ceilings and the PABX system was broken. Well done to the staff for coping without all the modern technology that we are used to and not allowing things to slip in their absence. A special thanks to Bee and Hlengiwe whose tenacity got things up and running as quickly as they did.
- 3.5. It has been decided to take some chairs out of the Sanctuary to allow for there to be more room to move between the rows and along the sides of the church. This is will be of assistance to the people serving communion.
- 3.6. Easter Sunday services will consist of the sunrise service on the kopje, the 8am service which will have the normal format and the 9:30am service will be taken by Jews for Jesus who will explain the symbolism of the Passover supper and the relationship to Old Testament prophecies

# 4. STAFF MATTERS

Please pray for all our staff members as they do the vital work that is required to keep the church running. We thank them for the amazing job that they are doing. It is often taken for granted that everything will be organized and run smoothly but in order for this to happen a lot has to on in the background.

If there are any questions or comments please feel free to contact me. Angela Smith, Council Secretary, 082 677 0202 or <a href="mailto:angela@4smiths.co.za">angela@4smiths.co.za</a>